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MEMORANDUM 
 
 

 
July 2, 2025 
 

 
To:   Casey Brannon, Supervisor, District I 

   Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District II 
   Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District III 
   Karl Banks, Supervisor, District IV 
   Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V 
 
 

From:  Tim Bryan, P.E., PTOE 
     County Engineer  

 
 

Re:  Request for Time Extension 
   Environmental Phase 
  Signal Installation at Yandell Road at N Old Canton Road  
 
 
The Engineering Department requests permission for the Board President to sign the attached letter to the 
Central Mississippi Planning and Development District requesting a one year time extension for the project 
due to the environmental phase taking longer than the allotted time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
CASEY BRANNON          TREY BAXTER         GERALD STEEN        KARL M. BANKS      PAUL GRIFFIN 
       District One                  District Two                District Three                District Four           District Five 
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July 2, 2025 
 
 
Mrs. Lesley Callender 
Senior Transportation Planner 
Central Mississippi Planning and Development District 
1020 Centre Pointe Boulevard 
Pearl, Mississippi 39208 
 
 
RE: Madison County BOS – Yandell Road Signal Installation at North Old Canton Road 

STP-7024-00(001)LPA 
 FMS No.: 109649/701000 
 Request for Phase 3 (Environmental Approval) Deadline Extension 
 
 
Dear Mrs. Callender: 
 
The Madison County Board of Supervisors would like to formally request a one-time 12-month extension 
to continue the environmental phase on the subject federally funded project. 
 
The Phase 3 (Environmental Approval) completion date on this project is currently set as July 31, 2025. 
The environmental process for the project has started and is currently underway. However, due to the 
complexity of the proposed intersection improvements with respect to the realignment of the existing 
stream, additional environmental coordination, studies and design have been required.  
 
We anticipate that the environmental phase will be complete, and environmental approval will be secured 
within 3 months. 
 
We have and will continue to strive to complete all stages of the project on or before the schedule 
deadlines, however there are times that unforeseen variables may cause delays, for which we thank you 
for allowing us to request an extension. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gerald Steen, Board President 
Madison County Board of Supervisors 

 

http://www.madison-co.com/

